pdcket No. 70-820
License No, SNM-777

UNC Recovery Systems

ATIN: Mr. Juan R. Velasquez

Director of Environmental Affairs
Ameriwest Financial Center

6501 Americas Parkway, NE, Suite 1040
Albuquerque, New Mexico 87110

Gent lemen:

Thank you for the results of the sluice samplin? provided in your letter dated
October 11, 1989 (UNC-ALO-89-287M). These results indicate that the area
around the sluice now meets the release criteria. Provided these results are
verified during the confirmatory survey, no further decontamination will be
necessary.

I understand that you have spoken with Mr, Jerry Roth, Region I, regarding grid
block B-138 and the confirmatory survey. Our concern stems from the fact that
UNC states that the grid has Leen backfilled with clean s0il, yet the survey
that Mr. Roth conducted still indicated the presence of radioactivity at levels
5 to 10 times background. This indicates that contamination may have been
reintroduced into the grid. It is my understanding that UNC has agreed to
resample this grid and remove contamination if necessary. This grid will be
sampled during the confirmatory survey.

The confirmatory survey has been tentatively scheduled for the morning of
November 17, 1989. If there are any changes to the schedule, either | or
Mr. Roth will inform you of the new date.

As a separate matter, please provide the groundwater results for the 2nd and 3rd
quarters of 1989,

If you have any questions, 1 can be reached at (301) 492-0606.

Sincerely,

verfr™! Sepe By

Uranium Fuel Secticn
Fuel Cycle Safety Branch
Division of Industrial and

Medical Nuclear Safety, NMSS DFeY
cc: Karl Helgeson, UNC '/°
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